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Volvo P1800 

 

In December 1957 Helmer Petterson drove X1, (the first hand-built P1800 prototype) to 
Osnabrück, West Germany, headquarters of Karmann. Petterson hoped that Karmann 
would be able to take on the tooling and building of the P1800. Karmann's engineers 
had already been preparing working drawings from the wooden styling buck at Frua. 
Petterson and Volvo chief engineer Thor Berthelius met there, tested the car and 
discussed the construction with Karmann. They were ready to build it and this meant 
that the first cars could hit the market as early as December 1958. But in February, 
Karmann's most important customer, Volkswagen, forbade Karmann to take on the job. 
They feared that the P1800 would compete with the sales of their own cars, and 
threatened to cancel all their contracts with Karmann if they took on this car. This 
setback almost caused the project to be abandoned.  

 

































































































 


